
 
 

 
  

     

      
     

  
  

    

    
 

   
  

     
    

 

  
  
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C.  20503 

December 14, 2021 
(House Rules) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
H.R. 5665 - Combating International Islamophobia Act 

(Rep. Omar, D-MN, and 56 co-sponsors) 

The Administration supports passage of H.R. 5665, the Combating International Islamophobia 
Act. Religious freedom is a fundamental human right. This freedom is enshrined in the 
Universal Declaration of Human Rights and is also part of the First Amendment to the U.S. 
Constitution. Our country’s commitment to defending freedom of religion and belief goes back 
centuries, and the Administration strongly believes that people of all faiths and backgrounds 
should be treated with equal dignity and respect around the world. 

The Administration also supports language in H.R. 5665 that calls attention to instances of 
forced labor, reeducation, or the presence of concentration camps, such as those targeting 
Uyghur and other minorities in the Xinjiang Uyghur Autonomous Region of the People’s 
Republic of China. 

The Administration looks forward to working with Congress to ensure the Secretary of State has 
the necessary flexibility and permissive authority to designate such an office and special envoy 
and to provide for an annual report monitoring concerning acts of Islamophobia in foreign 
countries. 

* * * * * * * 


